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EDINBURG TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES REGULAR MEETING

Edinburg Townhall                           February 12, 2015


Diane Austin called the regular meeting of the Edinburg Township Trustees to order at 7:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call shows: Diane Austin, present; Sandra Templeton, arrived late; John Hayes, present; Judy Repcik, present; Scott Hall, present; Thomas Repcik, present; Julie Bearss, present.
RESOLUTION 2015-47: A motion was made by John Hayes to approve the Agenda as 

presented; this was seconded by Diane Austin.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; 
John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, absent.

Diane recommended that the Trustees wait until the next meeting to approve the minutes of the Reorganizational Meeting in order to be more thorough.  All agreed.

RESOLUTION 2015-48:  A motion was made by John Hayes to approve the minutes of the 

January 29, 2015 Regular Meeting as presented; this was seconded by Diane Austin.

Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, absent.
Comments or Questions from PERSON(s) in Attendance:
Robert Grudosky, FD/Resident 
William Sagaser, Resident 

Joe Corbin, Twp Employee
Scott Hall, Twp Employee

Bill McCluskey, Resident

   Bill McCluskey: My name is Bill McCluskey. I just have a couple questions – one was how Ravenna Township citizens could become more - other than attending Township meetings - how can we find information about what is going on in the Township.  So, for example, what will be on the agenda at the next--
   Diane Austin: For here?

   Bill McCluskey: Yeah.  Do you post it ahead of time?

   Diane Austin: No.  Generally we have an agenda when we get here and we just – did you get a copy of it? –if there’s something that’s major that’s going on that’s come in with correspondence we all get our information ahead of time and then we just deal with them at the Trustee meeting – so it’s when we conduct the normal business. 

   Bill McCluskey:  Ok. And the website, how often is that updated?
   Diane Austin: Well, it WAS updated pretty frequently.  Right now we’re in between – we’re looking for somebody to take it over.  We’ve got to get our minutes posted but other than that – it was updated pretty frequently but right now it hasn’t been updated since probably the 15th of January.  

   Bill McCluskey:  Ok ‘cause I got on today and I didn’t see anything.

   Diane Austin:  Right.  We’re just right kind of in a - normally it’s posted right away.  As a matter of fact the beginning of the week we have a couple - we’re gonna – Tom and I are gonna sit down and try to get the minutes all caught up and get them posted.  I had Tom run a couple copies of the minutes from this year that haven’t been so there’s a few here if somebody needs some you can take what’s been approved.  The reorganizational minutes haven’t been approved yet because we just got them late today so we’re gonna do that the next meeting and then tonight’s – the minutes for the 29th were just approved tonight.  So hopefully by Wednesday or Thursday at the latest next week we’re gonna attempt to do that.  But we’re kinda right now in the process of changing who takes care of our networks and we’re hoping to roll all that into one package so we’re kind of in flux.

   Bill McCluskey:  The other question I had -- I was wondering what actions the Trustees are taking in regards to all the changes that are going on with the Portage County Health Department - your health district in regards to the community health assessment that was performed and the contract negotiations with other cities?
Diane Austin:  The contract negotiations are being taken care of by Jim Eskridge who is the president of the DAC. I’m the vice president so I’ve been – I haven’t been to all of them but I’ve been at the last couple of meetings and I’ve been brought up to speed on all the contracts.  I know that at the Trustee Association meeting on the 21st - February 21st - they’re going to be - Denise Smith, Jim Eskridge, Duane Porter, I believe they were going to talk to the mayor, I don’t know if that’s happened yet so that they can kind of come to the Trustee dinner and kind of bring everybody up to speed because there’s some new bylaws that the Advisory Council are going to have to adopt but they won’t get them until the night – ‘til that meeting and then – they’ll have -- at the Advisory Council they’ll be able to vote on that.  So the contract negotiations as far as like with all the Trustees unless you’re staying involved and trying to keep up, you know, with what’s going on they probably don’t all know and the Advisory Council only meets once a year unfortunately so--

   Bill McCluskey:  They can meet more often than that.
   Diane Austin:  They can meet more often, yes.
   Bill McCluskey:  The Health District Advisory Council had ruled last year to go ahead and allow Jim to--

   Diane Austin:  To consolidate.  
   Bill McCluskey:  --to work with that contract.

   Diane Austin:  Correct but here’s what happened, the consolidation the Trustees appointed Jim to sign a contract for consolidation.  When the contract came through it was for mergers that involved Streetsboro and Aurora Jim wasn’t given, that wasn’t what the motion was.  The motion was for him to sign a contract for consolidation the attorney said this was more than just a contract for consolidation he didn’t have the 
authority to sign it so that was one of the problems and in order to give him new authority, there has to be a new meeting. 

   Bill McCluskey: I – ok – I can understand that but I believe that Streetsboro and Aurora had pulled out of that.

   Diane Austin:  Now they have, that’s right, now they have but I know that I just got updates - I went to the meeting, I don’t remember the date let me look – they met with the attorneys, it was at the Health Department – let me look and I’ll tell you when it was – the 29th – and all the parties were there with everybody’s attorneys and Streetsboro and Aurora were there as well; they went back and forth with their contract; I just received copies in the email this week of the changes and also some of the different wording for the Advisory Council bylaws that are gonna be presented so everybody – I don’t think that they’ve all gotten back on that yet but everybody has the new wording for the contracts.  If everything comes through and it’s all good and it’s a consolidation as it was then Mr. Eskridge can sign it but he couldn’t sign it when it was anything but the motion stated.
   Bill McCluskey:  So as far as the board member changes and the deliverables there’s not a questions about those then?

   Diane Austin:  The board member changes, the parties agreed there would be no additions to the board members.  That was one of the problems the different trustees had.  I know that when they talked in the last meeting - you can ask Kelly and the Mayor for sure – ‘cause I don’t want to tell you wrong - but I know that that was taken off the table.  They wanted to increase the amount of members, isn’t that what it was?

   Bill McCluskey:  They wanted to increase the expertise of the members to include mental health, finance, fire and safety—

   Diane Austin:  Right, they are gonna do subcommittees – they’re gonna do subcommittees.  The Advisor Council can set up subcommittees and it will be people from those uh—
   Bill McCluskey:  So at this point the Health District Advisory Council doesn’t feel that that expertise is something that you put on the board?

   Diane Austin:  I can’t speak for everybody on that council and I don’t—

   Bill McCluskey:  You are the vice president.

     Diane Austin:  Correct but I haven’t spoken with everybody directly so to answer for everybody I know that in the negotiations that they are not at this point going to increase the board membership.  That was one of the issues with the people that did speak up – some of the trustees that had come forward they had an issue with that.
   Bill McCluskey:  My understanding is ‘cause they felt they had less voting power— 

   Diane Austin:  I believe so.

   Bill McCluskey:  —and they had a problem with it.  The final was the community health assessment that was done by the community task force and everything I was concerned that it wasn’t communicated to the Edinburg Township that there was a open public comment period allowed for that.  So the community health assessment was done through the task force through Kent State University all the health departments at which point they opened it up to a public comments period.  How would something like that be communicated to Edinburg?
   Diane Austin:  I’m not sure.  One of us should’ve received – somebody should’ve received some correspondence.  I don’t remember anything like that – not that that didn’t happen – I just don’t remember.  When did it – when was it?

   Bill McCluskey:  It was in January.

   Diane Austin:  Of this year?

   Bill McCluskey:  The second of January.
   Diane Austin:  I know I didn’t hear anything about it. [To Judy] Did you get anything? [Judy: no] They would’ve received it.
   Bill McCluskey:  So I’ll just try to make sure that that information, if I find out about it, gets forwarded to the Township as well.

   Diane Austin:  Are you gonna go the 21st?

   Bill McCluskey:  Uh, I’m not sure yet. 

   Diane Austin:  Did you get an invitation for it?

   Bill McCluskey:  No not for that.

   Diane Austin:  If you want to go tell me and I’ll let ‘em know.  

   Bill McCluskey:  How much is it?

   Diane Austin:  I don’t have it with me; it’s not that much. You can go to that dinner that night, they’re gonna be doing that presentation. So just – you have my number don’t you?
   Bill McCluskey:  Yes.

   Diane Austin:  Ok. 

   Bill McCluskey:  Thanks.

   Diane Austin:  Is there anything else?

   Bill McCluskey:  No.

   Diane Austin:  Thank you for coming.
Correspondence   

There was no Correspondence to discuss at this time.
OLD BUSINESS

There was no Old Business to discuss at this time.
NEW BUSINESS

--E-check for Township vehicles - the 1526 is the only vehicle that needs an E-check this year.
--Vehicle registration and gratis plates will be updated soon.  This is so the BMV can verify that the Township still has the vehicles.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Julie Bearss - Zoning Inspector  
--She made/received 7 phone calls.
--Zero permits were issued in the last two weeks.  (One permit was issued within the last month, though.)

--She has assembled a packet that contains the information trail for the Zoning Commission’s recommendation for a zoning text amendment.  She apologized for it taking so long.  She now understands that this is the first attempt at amending the zoning resolution since the Township removed itself from PC Regional Planning Commission membership.  
The Zoning Commission has made a motion to send the amended text for Resolution #3-12(2)(a)(iv) Damage or Destruction to PCRPC to be reviewed for recommendation.  Per Diane’s request and Chris Meduri’s recommendation she contacted Todd Peetz of PCRPC to receive an estimated cost of service.  He replied that it is an hourly fee and it would be between $250 and $400.  The fee for this particular amendment is lower because other townships have presented a similar change in the past, so there will be minimal review time involved.

RESOLUTION 2015-49:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to send Resolution #3-12(2)(a)(iv) to PCRPC for review at a cost of between $250 to $400; this was seconded by John Hayes.

Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, absent.
Kevin Biltz - Roads, Buildings, Cemetery and Park   

Scott Hall reported in his absence.

--He reported that they’ve been plowing & salting roads quite a bit.
--They rented a mini excavator and took two beaver dams out so now the water is flowing well again.  

--They received 13,000 pounds of table salt for the roads.  Diane heard from residents that the roads were still too icy [after salting].  She explained to them that Kevin and Scott are doing the best that they can—they salt the intersections and hills first.

--They are getting items together to take to sell at the auction.

--Tom reported that Conrad’s (trash hauler) has been finding building materials in the dumpsters at the park.  He asked Scott to make and post a sign and also check into putting a lock on it.  

--They are keeping the park open for people that enjoy hiking and walking their dogs and they’ve made sure to check on the heat in the Hotstove building.
--New tires were put on the one ton dump truck.  

--They’ve been patching some potholes with cold patch.

Sandra Templeton is now present.

--Portage County Solid Waste - letter of support
RESOLUTION 2015-50:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to stay with Portage County Solid Waste Management District for recycling services; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes.
Thomas Repcik - Fire Department Report

FEMA Report

--A FEMA report that should have been done by the end of January had not been done.  An email was sent on February 9, 2015.  Mike is contacting FEMA to try to get a deadline extension.

Repairs
--Repairs were made to the computer and electrical system in the 1517 and the 1511 received a new battery for a total of $1,075.34.   
Fire/EMS Report
--The EMS drug license has been renewed for the period April 1, 2015 to March 31, 2016.

--Eighteen new fire helmets have arrived and the order will be complete with the arrival of the shields.  He will find out what grant they were purchased through.
--Mike gave an update on other grants.  There is $1,750 available in the FEMA grant.  He and Tom have been working hard to sort out the paperwork and files on the various grants.  Some of the information is missing. The computer is back from Hardparts and he and Tom are looking through it to see what information was stored on it.  
Joe Corbin said that the grant that has the $1,750 left is the balance of the cardiac monitors grant.  He believes the helmets are from an Association grant. Judy will look for this information and get it to them.  
Judy Repcik - Fiscal Officer Report 

She reported the following:  

--Year-to-Date Cash Summary

She did not give the Departmental reports because they’re still working with a temporary budget.  She sent the year-end balances to the Board last week and should hear back from them this coming week. The permanents (already approved by the Trustees) should be in and she’ll have Departmental reports ready for the next meeting.      

--December 2014 Financial Report 

--January 2015 Financial Report

--The 2015 Wage Sheet was signed. 

TRUSTEE REPORTS 

Diane Austin

--She and Tom will work to get the minutes posted to the website.  At the next meeting a decision will need to be made about hiring a network administrator.  
--She’s received several calls regarding the Fire Department.  They have appointed Jeff Bixler to do a thorough and fair independent investigation of the Fire Department.  He is not finished yet and has not given his report to the Trustees.  The Trustees know as much as the public does right now and they are not allowed to comment on anything until the full investigation is over.  The Trustees will move forward after receiving Jeff’s recommendation along with the prosecuting attorney’s recommendation.  When the Trustees know something and are allowed to comment, they will.  
After talking with Chris Meduri, there have been two employees reinstated to the Fire Department but there will be no hiring until the investigation is complete.  Applications can be submitted but they will not be processed for several weeks.           

--She thanked Scott for keeping up with the care of the roads.

John Hayes

--He complimented Tom and Mike on keeping up with Fire Department functions.
--He received a call from a Hotstove member asking for permission to build some dugouts at the ball fields at the park.  He asked them to come to the next meeting and present their request but they did not come tonight.  Diane said they will need to present their plans to the Trustees. 
--Diane sent an email to the Trustees about the plowing and mowing at the churches.  Per state law and Ohio Revised Code statute, the Township is not allowed to do this.  They will finish out this winter and the churches will be notified in writing that this is the last season for plowing and the mowing will not be done starting this coming season.
Sandra Templeton
She thanked all of the men working diligently at the Fire Department.

RESOLUTION 2015-51:  A motion was made by Diane Austin to approve the payment of the bills; this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows: Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; 

Sandra Templeton, yes.  
RESOLUTION 2015-52:  A motion was made by Diane Austin that the meeting be adjourned at 
8:15 p.m. this was seconded by John Hayes.  Roll call shows:  Diane Austin, yes; John Hayes, yes; Sandra Templeton, yes. 
_________________________________

____________________________________

Diane Hargett Austin, Chairperson
               John Hayes, Trustee                                 

_________________________________                    ____________________________________

Sandra Templeton, Trustee 


Judy Repcik, Fiscal Officer 
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